
STATE OF IOWA 
 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
 

UTILITIES BOARD 
 

 
IN RE: 
 
DISTRIBUTED GENERATION 
 

 
 
         DOCKET NO. NOI-2014-0001 

 
ORDER GRANTING WITHDRAWAL OF PRELIMINARY  

IMPLEMENTATION PLANS 
 

(Issued December 2, 2016) 
 
 
 On August 31, 2016, Interstate Power and Light Company (IPL) filed with the 

Utilities Board (Board) a motion to withdraw its preliminary implementation plans that 

were filed on March 28, 2016, in response to the Board’s October 30, 2015, “Order 

Regarding Policy Statement, Rate Design Presentations, and Net-Metering 

Generation Pilots.”   

IPL states that it filed three preliminary implementation plans in response to 

the October 30, 2015, order which it now seeks to withdraw: “Residential and 

General Service Customer-Owned Renewables Rate Design Pilot,” “Large General 

Service Customer-Owned Renewables Rate Design Pilot,” and “Community Solar 

Pilot.”  IPL states that in response to the Board’s order on July 19, 2016, “Directing 

Filing of Net Metering Tariffs,” IPL filed its proposed three-year net-metering pilot 

tariff as TF-2016-0321, which renders the preliminary implementation plans moot.  

IPL also asks that the Board consider closing Docket No. NOI-2014-0001. 



DOCKET NO. NOI-2014-0001 
PAGE 2   
 
 

The Board has considered IPL’s motion and finds that it is reasonable.  Since 

the new net-metering pilot tariff replaces the previously-filed preliminary 

implementation plan, the Board will approve IPL’s request to withdraw the plans.  

However, the Board will not close Docket No. NOI-2014-0001 at this time as 

comments continue to be filed in this docket. 

 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: 

 The “Motion to Withdraw Preliminary Implementation Plans” filed by Interstate 

Power and Light Company on August 31, 2016, is granted.    

      UTILITIES BOARD 

 
 
        /s/ Geri D. Huser                                 
 
 
 
        /s/ Elizabeth S. Jacobs                       
ATTEST: 
 
 
  /s/ Trisha M. Quijano                           /s/ Nick Wagner                                   
Executive Secretary, Designee 
 
Dated at Des Moines, Iowa, this 2nd day of December 2016. 
 
 


